
The winner of our Spring Has Sprung photo competition was Will 
Casey who won a family ticket to Renishaw Hall Gardens thanks to 
his beautifully observed shot of dandelions. Well done Will! 
 

Thank you to everyone who got involved by entering photos which 
are  currently on display at the Leisure Centre. Pop down and have 
a look!  
 

The header photo of cattle in a field near Hut Lane was taken by 
our ‘Killamarsh in Winter’ winner, Kelly Hogan. Nice one Kelly, 
there are so many lovely views around Killamarsh. 

SHE’S ONE OF OUR OWN! 

Millie Bright, Chelsea and England footballer, 

was guest of honour at the official opening of the 

new Functional Training Suite at the Killamarsh 

Community Campus on 11
th
 July. Millie 

addressed local school children and other 

guests, including Cllr. Jacqueline Ridgeway, 

Chair of North East Derbyshire District Council, 

before unveiling a plaque to commemorate the 

event. 

The Training facilities include assault bikes, 

battle ropes, ark treadmills and a prowler sled as 

well as other regular training equipment. The 

suite is perfect for individual workouts and group 

circuit sessions. 

Chair, Cllr. Barry Jones said, ‘We are committed 

as a Parish Council to ensuring that our facilities meet the health and fitness requirements of our community. Millie was the 

perfect guest and we are sure that her visit will have inspired local sports stars of the future.’ 

On 31st August, Millie starred in England’s 3-0 victory over Wales in Newport to secure qualification for the World Cup finals 

to be held in France next summer. Millie has recently signed a new contract with Chelsea F.C. Women. 
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Killamarsh Photo Competition—Spring Has Sprung 

Pictured above: Councillor Barry Jones and Millie Bright 

Killamarsh Photo Competition—Summertime 

Winner of our Summertime competition is the beautiful photo of 

Norwood Bridge by Gordon Siddall. He receives a £50 gift 

voucher, courtesy of MAX SPIELMANN at Crystal Peaks. Thanks 

also to PICTURE PARADE for their continued support. 

In 2nd place (£25  voucher) was Paul Gregory with his photo of 

Rother Valley Country Park and in 3rd place (£25 voucher) was 

Cheryl Siddall with her photo of a busy bee collecting nectar. 

The photos can be seen on display at the Leisure Centre. 



Killamarsh born midfielder, Cameron 
Hawkes, made his debut for Bradford City 
on May 1st earlier this year. 

Cameron played for the Junior Blades as 
a 6 year old in a season which saw the 
team win every  match. 
  
As a 7 year-old Cameron was scouted by 
Manchester United and Sheffield United 
and trained with both clubs. At the age of 9 
he signed a contract with Sheffield United 
and played with them until he was 17. 
 
Cameron attended Westfield Sports 
College whilst training on Tuesday and 
Thursday afternoons with SUFC. 
 
Bradford City signed Cameron on a 
professional contract in March of this year 
and he made his home debut on May 1st 
in a 1-1 draw against Walsall. 
 
Be sure to keep an eye on Cameron’s 
progress. 

COME ON CAMERON! 

Did you know? 

- Killamarsh Library is the drop-off 

point for the local food bank. 

- You can get your photocopying done 

at the library. Black and white copies 

cost just 10p. 

- Small batteries including hearing aid 

batteries can be taken to the library 

for recycling. 

- A book discussion group meets on 

the third Monday of each month.   

- Killamarsh Family History group 

meets once a month (Wednesday 

5:30—6:30pm) 

For further details please contact 

the  library. 

LIBRARY NEWS 

 

Many Killamarsh residents may not appreciate the range and 
diversity of Voluntary and Community Groups which meet in the 
Leisure Centre.  One such is the Killamarsh Kurling Club, which 
meets every Tuesday 1.00pm-3.00pm throughout the year. 

At present the group has about 23 members, whose ages range 
from Kai, 7 years to Ina, 91 years.  In addition, staff from the 
Nethermoor Care Home take around 6 residents every week to join 
in the fun. The group encourages residents to take part in local 
competitions using a specially made ramp if needed, and awards 
trophies to the best scoring players.  Vera (Pictured) is the 
Champion and winner of three trophies. 

Organisers Ken and Kevin are hoping to hold an inter club 
competition in November, linking with local groups based in 
Eckington and Mosborough. 

In addition to the Kurling, the group organises a few social events 
every year, Pie and Pea suppers and Christmas Dinner proving 
popular with the members.  A raffle is held every week which helps 
with funds for equipment, extras and to keep the cost of participation 
to a very modest £2.00 per week. 

 

This group really has something for 
everyone; able or less able, players 
can sit or stand.  Everyone enjoys 
the social element and joins in with 
the friendly banter.  

 

The group is happy to welcome new 
members, so if you fancy a go, or 
want to know more, please contact 
Ken on 07368 365216  
 

Pictured is Kurling Champion Vera with 

Julie from Nethermoor Care Home. 

 

Spotlight on Killamarsh Community Groups 
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PICTURE PARADE on Bridge Street is on hand to expertly frame your 

favourite photos, art work, album covers, medals, football shirts and much 

more. The shop also stocks a wide range of art work by some of the region’s 

finest artists such as Terry Gorman, 

Margaret Clarkson and Alex Clark. 

Picture Parade was previously based at the Ridgeway Craft Centre before 

expanding to the shop in Killamarsh. It’s from here that Keith, a certified Bob Ross 

art instructor, runs regular oil painting classes and whether you are a beginner or 

advanced artist, Keith will offer a course to suit your ability. Why not give it a go? 

Please note however, that these courses are very popular and booking is 

essential.  

At Picture Parade you’re always guaranteed a warm welcome from Darren and 

Keith. They pride themselves on excellent customer service and framing of an 

exceptional quality. Stock also includes a range of gifts such as candles, greetings 

cards and stationary sets. 

"It is our degree of precision in everything we do that gives our customers peace of mind." 

Visit the shop online at www.pictureparade.co.uk, or call on Tel: 0114 2513164,  

or better still, call in to the shop, 36 Bridge Street. 

Spotlight on local business 

advertisement 

In September 2017 the three 

Primary schools in Killamarsh were 

contacted with a view to launching a 

Litter Awareness Project.  

 

The Parish Council has been 

increasingly concerned at the 

volume of litter throughout 

Killamarsh and in particular in 

amenity areas such as parks and 

green spaces. The associated 

hazards to children, animals and 

wildlife, and the cost to the public 

and to the environment are well 

known yet litter continues to 

increase. The Council has been 

looking for new and innovative ways 

of tackling this ongoing problem and 

agreed to support the promotion of 

litter awareness amongst our 

Primary school aged children. 

 

Primary Schools in Killamarsh were 

offered  a small grant from 

Derbyshire County Council, 

Community Leadership Fund via 

local Member Diane Charles 

towards materials to start a project 

to raise awareness with the 

children. Participation in the project 

was invited to take any form but to 

produce a tangible outcome, 

something produced by the children 

to be shared with the whole 

community.   

 

In addition, Cllr Lilian Robinson 

liaised with NEDDC Environmental 

Enforcement Team Leader, Tommy 

Rush, and with two of his staff 

visited the schools during May to 

deliver the Keep Britain Tidy 

initiative.  

 

The schools all enthusiastically 

integrated the work into their 

ongoing activities, and actively 

involved the pupils in developing 

ideas.  All three schools took a 

different approach and were invited 

to bring their work to the Leisure 

centre for judging at the end of the 

Summer term 2018. 

 

 

 

 

Results have been on display 

throughout the Summer at the 

Leisure Centre and prizes will be 

awarded at the Parish Council 

Meeting on 24th September. 

 

Particular congratulations and 

Highly Commended Certificates 

have been awarded to:  

 

Theo Pass, St Giles School, 

overall individual winner for Poster 

“Slam Dunk your Junk”.  

 

 

 

 

 

Killamarsh Infant and Nursery 

School, for whole school activity, 

“Polly Parrot rubbish bin” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Killamarsh St Giles Primary 

School for their efforts in 

collecting 46 bags of rubbish from 

the areas and streets surrounding 

the school, including the 

playground at Quarry Road.  



2018 Dates of the Parish  

Council Meetings-7pm 

 

22nd October 

26th November 

17th December 

 

Please contact the Parish 
Clerk if you have a matter 
to bring to the attention 

of the Council for 
consideration. 

Councillors’ Surgeries 

Your District and County Councillors are available to discuss any issues 

you may be having. 

To enquire about dates or to make an appointment, contact one of your Councillors 

directly on the numbers available at www.killamarsh-pc.gov.uk/councillors 

Newsletter feedback 

If you would like to: 

 ask any questions or raise any issues relating to 

the Village or Sports Centre 

 advertise your group or trade 

 suggest any news articles which would be of 

interest to the Community  

please contact the Parish Office Team at the 

Leisure Centre on 01142472260 or 

parish.office@Killamarsh-pc.gov.uk 

Opening Times: 

Mon-Sat 7.30am to 1.30pm 

Telephone Orders Welcome 

Tel: 0114 2487111  

1 Sheffield Road 

Killamarsh,  

S21 2DX 

The Sandwich Junction 

HELP REDUCE CRIME IN YOUR AREA AND HELP 

TO IMPROVE COMMUNITY SPIRIT 

We are looking for volunteers to set up local 

Neighbourhood Watches. 

It does not involve a lot of work and we will give 

guidance throughout the set up. 

Please ring 03001228526 

Or email chesterfielddistrictnhw@hotmail.co.uk  

The Centenary of Armistice 

Day is celebrated on 

November 11, 2018. It is a 

day to commemorate the armistice 

signed between the Allies of World 

War I and Germany for the 

cessation of hostilities on 

the West Front.  

Please check the Community notice 

board at Killamarsh Leisure Centre for 

details of special events. 

Before you know it 

Christmas  will be upon us 

and we’ll be busy trying to 

make arrangements for 

decorations. The shop 

window-dressing  was popular last year so 

guess what? We’ll do it again this year!! 

 

Dronfield office:  
Ark Veterinary Surgery,  

1 Holborn Avenue,  
Dronfield, S18 2NA  
Tel: 01246 415270 

Killamarsh office:  
Ark Veterinary Surgery,  

187 Sheffield Road,  
Killamarsh, S21 1DY  
Tel: 0114 247 0828 

Proudly independent 
Established over 45 years 
Open 7 days 
Home visits from£29.95 

‘Because not just 
any vet will do’ 

mailto:chesterfielddistrictnhw@hotmail.co.uk

